
中文翻译如下

Dear Families,
It is my pleasure to welcome you and your child to 1st Grade! First grade is

sure to be a year full of fun and wonderful learning opportunities.   You will be amazed
as you watch your child bloom as a reader, writer, mathematician, scientist,
community member, thinker, and friend.

I look forward to working with your child this year.  I am excited by the
anticipation of the countless milestones we will reach as a class and those your child
will reach as an individual.

Please be sure to review and follow the school dress code policy which can be
found here: https://mccallschool.org/2016/08/07/dress-code/. Also, it is my hope that
we can once again explore and learn through class trips. In order to do so, we will need
parent volunteers. If you have not done so already,  I encourage parents to get
clearances finished and turned in to the school office as soon as possible so you
participate. You will not be permitted to go on any field trips until you have
completed and turned in your clearances and volunteer form. For more information
visit: https://www.philasd.org/face/volunteer/complete-the-volunteer-orientation/

Finally, congratulations to your kindergarten graduate. This year was
exceptionally difficult and I am so proud of all their learning accomplishments! Now
that it is summer, it is important to rest, relax, and enjoy some outdoor adventures.  It
is also important that your child continue to learn.  Please encourage your child to do
some of the suggested activities listed below. Also, it is important that your child
comes to school ready to tie their shoes and be able to zip their own jackets.  Please
work on these essential skills  over the summer.

I look forward to our school year and getting to know you and your child!  If you
have any questions or concerns, my email address is karia@philasd.org.  Over the
summer I am taking some time to rest and recharge as well, so please know I will
have limited access to emails over the summer. I look forward to seeing you and your
child on the first day of school which is Monday, August 29, 2022.

Thank you!
Mrs. Aria
Room 109
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Summer Learning Activities to get your child ready for 1st grade

Reading ● Read for 10 - 15 minutes a day or read to your

child each day for 10 - 15 minutes

● Practice rhyming

● Listen to words and identify the beginning and

ending sounds

● Work on short vowel sounds (i.e cat /a/ is the

short vowel sound)

Writing ● Have your child write and draw in a journal

about their summer activities

● Work on sounding out words when writing

● Practice writing uppercase and lowercase

letters and numbers.  We will be using this

paper to write this year
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Math ● Skip count by 2s, 5s, and 10s

● Practice basic addition and subtraction facts

(you can even use things around the house to

count)

Social Studies/Science ● Explore the city

● Visit your local library

● Use your five senses while observing your

neighborhood - what do you see, touch, taste,

smell, hear?

● Draw and label maps of places near where you

live

● Learn your address, neighborhood, city, state,

and country (and phone number)

Here are a few of my favorite things!
★ My Family: Married to Zack, we have two sons Austin (10) and Wesley

(8), and a cat, Toby (17)

★ Family vacation: Our trip to Italy in the summer of 2019

★ Subjects: Reading and Writing

★ Hobbies: riding the Peloton, reading, relaxing on the beach, playing

Yahtzee and Scrabble, and spending time with my family

★ Chocolate candy: Peanut Butter Snickers

★ Hot beverage: English Breakfast tea



★ Cold beverage: water with lemon or an Arnold Palmer

★ Favorite snack: Starbucks Marshmallow Dream Bar or Nuts to You

popcorn

★ Favorite grade: 1st grade

亲爱的家人，

很高兴欢迎您和您的孩子升入一年级！一年级肯定是充满乐趣和美妙学习机会的一年。当

您看到您的孩子成长为读者、作家、数学家、科学家、社区成员、思想家和朋友时，您会感

到惊讶。

我期待今年与您的孩子一起工作。我期待着我们作为一个班级将达到的无数里程碑以及您

的孩子作为个人将达到的那些里程碑而感到兴奋。

请务必查看并遵守学校着装规定，该政策可在此处找到：

https://mccallschool.org/2016/08/07/dress-code/。另外，我希望我们可以通过课堂旅行
再次探索和学习。为此，我们需要家长志愿者。如果您还没有这样做，我鼓励家长尽快完成

清关并上交学校办公室，以便您参与。在您完成并提交您的许可和志愿者表格之前，您将不

被允许进行任何实地考察。欲了解更多信息，请访问：

https://www.philasd.org/face/volunteer/complete-the-volunteer-orientation/
最后，祝贺你的幼儿园毕业。今年异常艰难，我为他们所有的学习成就感到骄傲！现在是

夏天，休息、放松和享受户外探险很重要。继续学习也很重要。请鼓励您的孩子花一些时间

阅读和练习数学知识。

我期待着我们的学年和认识你和你的孩子！如果您有任何问题或疑虑，我的电子邮件地址

是 karia@philasd.org。在整个夏天，我也会花一些时间休息和充电，所以请注意，我要到 8
月中旬才会定期查看电子邮件。我期待在 2022 年 8 月 29 日星期一开学的第一天见到您
和您的孩子。

谢谢！

阿里亚夫人

109室
暑期学习活动，让您的孩子为一年级做好准备

阅读 ● 每天阅读 10 - 15 分钟或每天为您的孩子阅读 10 -

15 分钟
鼓励用中文给孩子朗读

● 练习押韵

● 听单词并识别开始和结束的声音
● 处理短元音（即 cat /a/ 是短元音）



写作 ● 让您的孩子在日记中写和画关于他们的暑期活动。

如果您的孩子知道怎么写，也鼓励用中文写作。
● 写作时努力发音
● 练习书写大写和小写字母和数字。今年我们将使用

这篇论文写作
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数学 ● 以 2s、5s 和 10s 跳过计数
● 练习基本的加法和减法事实（你甚至可以用房子周

围的东西来计算）

社会研究/科学 ● 探索这座城市
● 访问您当地的图书馆

● 在观察你的邻居时使用你的五种感官——你看到、

触摸、尝到、闻到、听到什么？
● 绘制和标记您居住地附近的地图

● 了解您的地址、社区、城市、州和国家（以及电话号
码）

这里有一些我最喜欢的东西！

★ 我的家人：嫁给扎克，我们有两个儿子奥斯汀（10 岁）和韦斯利（8 岁），还
有一只猫托比 (17)

★ 家庭假期：我们2019年夏天的意大利之旅
★ 科目：阅读和写作

★ 爱好：骑 Peloton、阅读、在沙滩上放松、玩 Yahtzee 和 Scrabble，以及与家
人共度时光

★ 巧克力糖：花生酱士力架

★ 热饮：英式早餐茶

★ 冷饮：柠檬水或阿诺德帕尔默

★ 最喜欢的零食：Starbucks Marshmallow Dream Bar 或 Nuts to You 爆米花
★ 最喜欢的年级：一年级


